Case No. 15ZONE1046
Zoning Change from M-2 to C-2

WHEREAS, Suburban Marketplace Corridors: Suburban Marketplace Corridors are
generally located along major roadways with well-defined beginning and ending points
and established depths along the length of the corridor. The pattern of development is
distinguished by a mixture of medium to high intensity uses.

Accommodations for transit users, bicyclists and pedestrians are encouraged in an
effort to attract a variety of users as well as to minimize automobile dependency and
traffic congestion. Connectivity to nearby uses should be encouraged. Developers
should be encouraged to design new commercial development in compact groups of
buildings, which use the same curb cut, share parking, have a common freestanding
sign identifying the uses and have a common buffering or streetscape plan with respect
to any abutting uses of lower density or intensity. This form may include medium to
high-density residential uses that are designed to be compatible with both the non-
residential uses along the corridor and the lower density residential uses in adjacent
form districts. Medium density residential uses may serve as a transition area from
lower to higher density residential uses and should be encouraged in this form; and

WHEREAS, the Louisville Metro Planning Commission finds, proposed new commercial
uses are encouraged, to locate within the boundaries of existing corridors. Reuse of
locations within existing corridors is preferred over expansion of a corridor. Proposals to
expand defined corridors represent significant policy decisions. When considering
proposals thatresult in an extension of suburban marketplace corridors, particular
emphasis should be placed on: (a) use or reuse of land within existing corridors; (b)
potential for disruption of established residential neighborhoods; and (¢) compliance
with the site and community design standards of the Land Development Code; and

WHEREAS, the Louisville Metro Planning Commission further finds the proposal is
surrounded by mainly commercial zoning where the C-2 is proposed. A sidewalk is
being provided along Dixie with a pedestrian connection to the building. Future cross
access is being provided to the rear of the site. No new buildings are proposed. The
maximum VUA LBA is being provided along the frontage. The proposal is located within
the existing SMC boundary. The proposal is part of an existing commercial corridor that
has been established along Dixie Highway. The proposal is to provide additional
commercial use.



